Part 1 (Open to the public)
ITEM NO.

REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF CORPORATE SERVICES

To the: CABINET 

On:
17th December, 2003

TITLE: 
Claremont / Weaste Community Committee - 11th November, 2003 

Closure of Hope Library

RECOMMENDATIONS:


To consider reporting back to the Claremont / Weaste Community Committee

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:


Minutes of the meeting of the Claremont / Weaste Community Committee held on 11th November, 2003

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
N / A

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:
N / A

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
N / A

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
N / A

CONTACT OFFICER:
Mike McHugh

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:
Claremont; Weaste and Seedley; 

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Budget Strategy; Community Strategy; Libraries; Lifelong Learning; 

DETAILS:


At their meeting held on Tuesday, 11th November, 2003, the Claremont / Weaste Community considered the issue of the closure of Hope Library, and discussion ensued in relation to –

·
The call-in of the decision;

·
Government policy requirements in relation to the location of public libraries;

·
The consultation process followed in relation to the proposals for closure of the library.

The Committee resolved that the Cabinet be requested to –

(a)
note the concerns expressed by Members of the Claremont / Weaste Community Committee that the proposals had not been submitted to Community Committee for consideration; and

(b)
provide a report for consideration at a future meeting of the Claremont / Weaste Community Committee in relation to the procedure followed in taking the decision to close Hope Library, including any decision taken not to consult the members of the Community Committee during the decision making process. 

